The Secret Of Trail House Lodge A Sophie Collins Mystery Book 2

THE SECRET OF TRAIL HOUSE LODGE A SOPHIE COLLINS MYSTERY BOOK 2
And indeed, O my brother, the night thou camest to me and we caroused together, I and thou, it was as if the Devil came to me and troubled me
that night." "And who is he, the Devil?" asked the Khalif. "He is none other than thou," answered Aboulhusn; whereat the Khalif smiled and sitting
down by him, coaxed him and spoke him fair, saying, "O my brother, when I went out from thee, I forgot [to shut] the door [and left it] open, and
belike Satan came in to thee." Quoth Aboulhusn, "Ask me not of that which hath betided me. What possessed thee to leave the door open, so that
the Devil came in to me and there befell me with him this and that?" And he related to him all that had befallen him, from first to last, aud there is
no advantage in the repetition of it; what while the Khalif laughed and hid his laughter..Merchant and the King, The Old Woman, the, i. 265..? ? ? ?
? The bitterness of false accusing shall thou taste And eke the thing reveal that thou art fain to hide;.When the townsfolk saw this, they repented of
that which they had done and the affair was grievous to them; so they sought pardon [of God] and said to her, ' By the virtue of Him whom thou
servest, do thou seek pardon for us [of God!]' Quoth she, 'As for me, I may no longer abide with you and I am about to depart from you.' Then they
humbled themselves in supplication to her and wept and said to her, 'We conjure thee, by the virtue of God the Most High, that thou take upon
thyself the governance of the kingdom and of the subjects.' But she refused; whereupon they came up to her and wept and gave not over
supplicating her, till she consented and abode in the kingship. Her first commandment was that they should bury the princess and build over her a
dome (6) and she abode in that palace, worshipping God the Most High and ruling the people with justice, and God (extolled be His perfection and
exalted be He!) vouchsafed her, by reason of the excellence of her piety and her patience and continence, the acceptance of her prayers, so that she
sought not aught of Him to whom belong might and majesty, but He granted her prayer; and her report was noised abroad in all countries..The Fifth
Night of the Month.?STORY OF THE JOURNEYMAN AND THE GIRL.."When I returned from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up to eating and
drinking and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of stresses and afflictions, nor was it long before the thought
of travel again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I brought out the goods and binding up the bales, departed from
Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I embarked in a stout ship, in company with a number of other
merchants of like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came among certain distant islands and found ourselves in difficult and
dangerous case..On like wise, O king," continued the young treasurer, "is it with thee. If God have written aught on my forehead, needs must it
befall me and my speech to the king shall not profit me, no, nor my adducing to him of [illustrative] instances, against the fore-ordinance of God.
So with these viziers, for all their eagerness and endeavour for my destruction, this shall not profit them; for, if God [be minded to] save me, He
will give me the victory over them.".When he had made an end of his speech, his wife came forward forthright and told her story, from first to last,
how her mother bought him from the cook's partner and the people of the kingdom came under his rule; nor did she leave telling till she came, in
her story, to that city [and acquainted the queen with the manner of her falling in with her lost husband]. When she had made an end of her story,
the cook exclaimed, 'Alack, what impudent liars there be! By Allah, O king, this woman lieth against me, for this youth is my rearling (75) and he
was born of one of my slave-girls. He fled from me and I found him again..By Allah, come ye forth to me, for lo, I'm come to you I May he who's
wronged the victory get and God defend the right! (70).The queen rejoiced in her and putting out her hand to her, drew her to herself and seated her
by her side on the couch; whereupon Tuhfeh kissed her hands and the queen said to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that all that thou treadest of these belong
not to any of the Jinn, (224) for that I am the queen of them all and the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis sought my permission (225) and prayed me to be
present at the circumcision of his son. So I sent to him, in my stead, a slave-girl of my slave-girls, to wit, Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who is
vice-queen of my kingdom. When she was present at the wedding and saw thee and heard thy singing, she sent to me, giving me to know of thee
and setting forth to me thine elegance and pleasantness and the goodliness of thy breeding and thy singing. So I am come to thee, for that which I
have heard of thy charms, and this shall bring thee great worship in the eyes of all the Jinn.' (226).Then said she to him, "O elder, I would fain
drink." So he arose and brought her a gugglet of water; but she said to him, "Who bade thee fetch that?" Quoth he, "Saidst thou not to me, 'I would
fain drink'?" And she answered, "I want not this; nay, I want wine, the delight of the soul, so haply, O elder, I may solace myself therewith." "God
forbid," exclaimed the old man, "that wine should be drunk in my house, and I a stranger in the land and a Muezzin and an imam, (32) who prayeth
with the true-believers, and a servant of the house of the Lord of the Worlds! "Quoth she, "Why wilt thou forbid me to drink thereof in thy house?"
"Because," answered he, "it is unlawful." "O elder," rejoined she, "God hath forbidden [the eating of] blood and carrion and hog's flesh. Tell me,
are grapes and honey lawful or unlawful?" Quoth he, "They are lawful;" and she said, "This is the juice of grapes and the water of honey." But he
answered, "Leave this thy talk, for thou shall never drink wine in my house." "O Sheikh," rejoined she, "folk eat and drink and enjoy themselves
and we are of the number of the folk and God is very forgiving, clement." (33) Quoth he, "This is a thing that may not be." And she said, "Hast
thou not heard what the poet saith ... ?" And she recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban xi."There was once a king
named Bihkerd aed he had wealth galore and many troops; but his deeds were evil and he would punish for a slight offence and never forgave. He
went forth one day to hunt and one of his servants shot an arrow, which lit on the king's ear and cut it off. Quoth Bihkerd, 'Who shot that arrow?' So
the guards brought him in haste the offender, whose name was Yetrou, and he of his fear fell down on the ground in a swoon. Then said the king,
'Put him to death;' but Yetrou said, 'O King, this that hath befallen was not of my choice nor of my knowledge; so do thou pardon me, in the hour of
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thy power over me, for that clemency is of the goodliest of things and belike it shall be [in this world] a provision and a good work [for which thou
shall be requited] one of these days, and a treasure [laid up to thine account] with God in the world to come. Pardon me, therefore, and fend off evil
from me, so shall God fend off from thee evil the like thereof.' When the king heard this, it pleased him and he pardoned the servant, albeit he had
never before pardoned any..? ? ? ? ? Desire hath left me wasted, afflicted, sore afraid, For the spy knows the secret whereof I do complain..To
return to the queen his wife. When the Magian fled with her, he proffered himself to her and lavished unto her wealth galore, but she rejected his
suit and was like to slay herself for chagrin at that which had befallen and for grief for her separation from her husband. Moreover, she refused
meat and drink and offered to cast herself into the sea; but the Magian shackled her and straitened her and clad her in a gown of wool and said to
her, 'I will continue thee in misery and abjection till thou obey me and consent to my wishes.' So she took patience and looked for God to deliver
her from the hand of that accursed one; and she ceased not to travel with him from place to place till he came with her to the city wherein her
husband was king and his goods were put under seal..? ? ? ? ? My heart bereavement of my friends forebode; may God of them The dwellings not
bereave, but send them timely home again!.A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out
apleasuring. As she sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he touched her with his
stump, saying, "Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some days after
this, there came to her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and
when she came to the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered
and found none therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food
and in a third beds..? ? ? ? ? Indeed her glance, her sides are soft; but none the less, alas! Her heart is harder than the rock; there is no mercy
there..One day my master said to me, 'Knowest thou not some art or handicraft?' And I answered, saying, 'O my lord, I am a merchant and know
nought but traffic.' Quoth he, 'Knowest thou how to shoot with a bow and arrows?' And I replied, 'Yes, I know that.' So he brought me a bow and
arrows and mounting me behind him on an elephant, set out with me, at the last of the night, and fared on till we came to a forest of great trees;
whereupon he made me climb a high and stout tree and giving me the bow and arrows, said to me, 'Sit here, and when the elephants come hither by
day, shoot at them, so haply thou shalt hit one of them; and if any of them fall, come at nightfall and tell me.' Then he went away and left me
trembling and fearful. I abode hidden in the tree till the sun rose, when the elephants came out and fared hither and thither among the trees, and I
gave not over shooting at them with arrows, till I brought down one of them. So, at eventide, I went and told my master, who rejoiced in me and
rewarded me; then he came and carried away the dead elephant..Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, i. 47.It chanced
one day that he fell in upon a company of folk and they overcame him by dint of numbers and taking him prisoner, pinioned him and carried him to
the lord of that country. The latter saw his fashion and grace and misdoubting of him, said, 'This is no robber's favour. Tell me truly, O youth, who
thou art.' Bihzad thought shame to acquaint him with his condition and chose rather death for himself; so he answered, 'I am nought but a thief and
a bandit.' Quoth the king, 'It behoveth us not to act hastily in the matter of this youth, but that we look into his affair, for that haste still engendereth
repentance.' So he imprisoned him in his palace and assigned him one who should serve him..On the morrow they (199) returned to their place, as
of their wont, and betook themselves to eating and drinking and merry-making and sporting till the last of the day, when Sindbad bade them
hearken to his relation concerning his sixth voyage, the which (quoth he) is of the most extraordinary of pleasant stories and the most startling [for
that which it compriseth] of tribulations and disasters. Then said he,.Asleep and Awake, i. 5..? ? ? ? ? a. The King and his Vizier's Wife dlxxviii.? ?
? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Now the uncle's son of the king of the city had aforetime disputed [the kingship] with him, and the
people misliked the king; but God the Most High decreed that he should get the better of his cousin. However, jealousy of him abode in his heart
and he acquainted the vizier, who hid it not and sent [him] money. Moreover, he fell to summoning [all strangers who came to the town], man after
man, and questioning them of their faith and their worldly estate, and whoso answered him not [to his liking], he took his good. (231) Now a
certain wealthy man of the Muslims was on a journey and it befell that he arrived at that city by night, unknowing what was to do, and coming to
the ruin aforesaid, gave the old woman money and said to her, 'No harm upon thee.' Whereupon she lifted up her voice and prayed [for him], He set
down his merchandise by her [and abode with her] the rest of the night and the next day..Thirteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 181..162. Aboukir the
Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccccxxx.? ? ? ? ? In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with love and longing; nought
in answer can I say..23. Hatim et Tal; his Generosity after Death cclxx.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE BRESLAU (TUNIS)EDITION OF THE
ARABIC TEXT OF THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..10. The Birds and Beasts and the Son of Adam
cxlvi.Fourth Officer's Story, The, ii. 142..?STORY OF THE MAN WHO WAS LAVISH OF HIS HOUSE AND HIS VICTUAL TO ONE WHOM
HE KNEW NOT..?THE SIXTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..So saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone of one of the dead,
cried out at the top of his voice, saying, 'O ye dead, take them!' And he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi] smote another and they
cried out at them and buffeted them on the napes of their necks; whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of plunder and fled; and
indeed their wits forsook them [for terror] and they stayed not in their flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground and left it a
parasang's length behind them, when they halted, trembling and affrighted for the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and amazement
at the dead..? ? ? ? ? I clipped her (118) in mine arms and straight grew drunken with the scent Of a fresh branch that had been reared in affluence
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and content..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story vi.? ? ? ? ? v. The Stolen Purse dccccxcix.Then she changed the measure and improvised the
following:.Trust in God, Of, 114..My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, ii. 245..Then he went to fetch that which he had hidden of the grain, but
found it not and returned, perplexed and sorrowful, to the old man, who said to him, 'What aileth thee to be sorrowful?' And he answered,
'Methought thou wouldst not pay me my due; so I took of the grain, after the measure of my hire; and now thou hast paid me my due and I went to
bring back to thee that which I had hidden from thee, but found it gone, for those who had happened upon it had stolen it.' The old man was wroth,
when he heard this, and said to the merchant, 'There is no device [can cope] with ill luck! I had given thee this, but, of the sorriness of thy luck and
thy fortune, thou hast done this deed, O oppressor of thine own self! Thou deemedst I would not acquit thee thy wage; but, by Allah, nevermore
will I give thee aught.' And he drove him away from him..Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.Here they halted and took up their
lodging with the old man, who questioned the husband of his case and that of his brother and the reason of their journey, and he said, 'I purpose to
go with my brother, this sick man, to the holy woman, her whose prayers are answered, so she may pray for him and God may make him whole by
the blessing of her prayers.' Quoth the villager, 'By Allah, my son is in a parlous plight for sickness and we have heard that the holy woman prayeth
for the sick and they are made whole. Indeed, the folk counsel me to carry him to her, and behold, I will go in company with you. And they said, 'It
is well.' So they passed the night in that intent and on the morrow they set out for the dwelling of the holy woman, this one carrying his son and that
his brother..? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter dcx.? ? ? ? ? An you'd of evil be quit, look that no evil yon do; Nay, but do good, for the like
God will still render to you..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Tuhfet el Culoub and Haroun er Reshid dccccxlii.So the highwayman took the saddle-bags and
offered to kill the traveller, who said, "What is this? Thou hast no blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter incumbent [on thee].
Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay thee;" whereupon the traveller dismounted from his horse and grovelled on the earth, beseeching the robber
and speaking him fair. The latter hearkened not to his prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised his eyes and seeing a
francolin flying over him,] said, in his agony," O francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for indeed I have given
him all that was with me and besought him to let me go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou witness against
him, for God is not unmindful of that which is done of the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote him and cut off his
head..? ? ? ? ? Thy presence honoureth us and we Confess thy magnanimity;.? ? ? ? ? To God of all the woes I've borne I plain me, for I pine For
longing and lament, and Him for solace I entreat.? ? ? ? ? My kinsmen and my friends for thee I did forsake And left them weeping tears that
poured as 'twere a tide..? ? ? ? ? Till in a robe of sandal green 'twas clad And veil that blended rose and flame (216) in hue..? ? ? ? ? "Console thou
thyself for his love," quoth they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his life," answered I, "I'll never forget him my dear!".Looking to the Issues
of Affairs, Of, i. 80..There came one day an old woman [to the stuff-market], with a casket of precious workmanship, containing trinkets, and she
was accompanied by a damsel great with child. The old woman sat down at the shop of a draper and giving him to know that the damsel was with
child by the prefect of police of the city, took of him, on credit, stuffs to the value of a thousand dinars and deposited with him the casket as
security. [She opened the casket and] showed him that which was therein; and he found it full of trinkets [apparently] of price; [so he trusted her
with the goods] and she took leave of him and carrying the stuffs to the damsel, who was with her, [went her way]. Then the old woman was absent
from him a great while, and when her absence was prolonged, the draper despaired of her; so he went up to the prefect's house and enquired of the
woman of his household, [who had taken his stuffs on credit;] but could get no tidings of her nor lit on aught of her trace..Presently, she came to me
again and I said to her, "Here is thy money and I have gained [with it] other thousand dinars." Quoth she, "Keep it by thee and take these other
thousand dinars. As soon as I have departed from thee, go thou to Er Rauzeh (183) and build there a goodly pavilion, and when the building thereof
is accomplished, give me to know thereof." So saying, she left me and went away. As soon as she was gone, I betook myself to Er Rauzeh and
addressed myself to the building of the pavilion, and when it was finished, I furnished it with the goodliest of furniture and sent to the lady to tell
her that I had made an end of its building; whereupon she sent back to me, saying, "Let him meet me to-morrow at daybreak at the Zuweyleh gate
and bring with him a good ass." So I got me an ass and betaking myself to the Zuweyleh gate, at the appointed time, found there a young man on
horse- back, awaiting her, even as I awaited her..When she had made an end of her song, she wept and Noureddin wept also. Then she took the lute
and improvised and sang the following verses:.Next morning, up came the Cadi, with his face like the ox-eye, (104) and said, "In the name of God,
where is my debtor and where is my money?" Then he wept and cried out and said to the prefect, "Where is that ill-omened fellow, who aboundeth
in thievery and villainy?" Therewith the prefect turned to me and said, "Why dost thou not answer the Cadi?" And I replied, "O Amir, the two
heads (105) are not equal, and I, I have no helper but God; but, if the right be on my side, it will appear." At this the Cadi cried out and said, "Out
on thee, O ill-omened fellow! How wilt thou make out that the right is on thy side?" "O our lord the Cadi," answered I, "I deposited with thee a
trust, to wit, a woman whom we found at thy door, and on her raiment and trinkets of price. Now she is gone, even as yesterday is gone; and after
this thou turnest upon us and makest claim upon me for six thousand dinars. By Allah, this is none other than gross unright, and assuredly some
losel of thy household hath transgressed against her!".THE TEN VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON.
(94).AND BOULAC EDITIONS OF THE ARABIC TEXT OF.? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at my despair, As 'twere God
had created nought else whereat to jeer?".? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Chief of the Boulac Police dcv.104. Mesrour and Zein el Mewasif dcccxxi.? ? ? ?
? I view her with yearning eyes and she seems to me A moon of the summer, set in a winter's night..47. The Man of Yemen and his six Slave-girls
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dxcv.? ? ? ? ? x. The King and his Chamberlain's Wife dccccxvii.O friends, the East wind waxeth, the morning draweth near, iii. 123..Therewithal,
O my brother, the locust fell to going round about among the company of the birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in bulk and body save the
kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the hawk and the kite together and counselled the former to make friends with the latter. Now it
chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with him a long while [and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and strong;
wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after awhile the hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's succour. So
the locust went out from him and was absent from him a day, after which she returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have brought
thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he said, "God requite thee with good! Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle in the
choice.".? ? ? ? ? No exhorter am I to abstain from the fair, Nor to love Mecca's vale for my profit I care;.50. El Melik en Nasir and the Three
Masters of Police dciii.? ? ? ? ? How many a king to me hath come, of troops and guards ensued, And Bactrian camels brought with him, in many a
laden line,.46. The Loves of Budour and Jubeir ben Umeir dlxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.Bunducdari (El)
and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers, ii. 117..Then he went on and presently there met him a third woodcutter
and he said to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he answered, 'I will pay thee a dirhem when I enter the city; or take of me four danics (246)
[now].' Quoth the tither, 'I will not do it,' but the old man said to him, 'Take of him the four danics presently, for it is easy to take and hard to
restore.' 'By Allah,' quoth the tither, 'it is good!' and he arose and went on, crying out, at the top of his voice and saying, 'I have no power to-day [to
do evil].' Then he put off his clothes and went forth wandering at a venture, repenting unto his Lord. Nor," added the vizier, "is this story more
extraordinary than that of the thief who believed the woman and sought refuge with God against falling in with her like, by reason of her cunning
contrivance for herself.".? ? ? ? ? Beauty her appanage is grown in its entirety, And for this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..King's
Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..? ? ? ? ? Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, My longing waxed and
pain and woe redoubled on my head..Meanwhile, the news spread abroad that Bihzad, son of the king, was lost, whereupon his father sent letters in
quest of him [to all the kings and amongst others to him with whom he was imprisoned]. When the letter reached the latter, he praised God the
Most High for that he had not anydele hastened in Bihzad's affair and letting bring him before himself, said to him, 'Art thou minded to destroy
thyself?' Quoth Bihzad, '[I did this] for fear of reproach;' and the king said, 'An thou fear reproach, thou shouldst not practise haste [in that thou
dost]; knowest thou not that the fruit of haste is repentance? If we had hasted, we also, like unto thee, we had repented.'.? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth
Officer's Story dccccxl.?STORY OF THE KING WHO KNEW THE QUINTESSENCE (204) OF THINGS..Calcutta (1814-18) Text..On this wise
they abode till the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and when the day lightened, behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said to Sitt el
Milah, "The Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she arose and taking her lord by the hand, committed him to the old man, saying, "I
commend him to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh to thee; and indeed, O elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as filleth the
interspace betwixt heaven and earth.".Hardly had we settled ourselves in the place when we heard a noise of kicking [at the door] and people
running right and left and questioning the cook and saying, "Hath any one passed by thee?" "Nay," answered he; "none hath passed by me." But
they ceased not to go round about the shop till the day broke, when they turned back, disappointed. Then the cook removed the grass and said to us,
"Arise, for ye are delivered from death." So we arose, and we were uncovered, without mantle or veil; but the cook carried us up into his house and
we sent to our lodgings and fetched us veils; and we repented unto God the Most High and renounced singing, (138) for indeed this was a great
deliverance after stress.'.?STORY OF THE TWO SHARPERS WHO CHEATED EACH HIS FELLOW..As for me, I stood, with my head bowed
to the earth, forgetting both Institutes and Canons, (99) abode sunk in thought, saying, "How came I to be the dupe of yonder worthless baggage?"
Then said the Amir to me, "What aileth thee that thou answerest not?" And I answered, saying, "O my lord, it is a custom among the folk that he
who hath a payment to make at a certain date is allowed three days' grace; [so do thou have patience with me so long,] and if, [by the end of that
time,] the culprit be not found, I will be answerable for that which is lost." When the folk heard my speech, they all deemed it reasonable and the
Master of Police turned to the Cadi and swore to him that he would do his utmost endeavour to recover the stolen money and that it should be
restored to him. So he went away, whilst I mounted forthright and fell to going round about the world without purpose, and indeed I was become
under the dominion of a woman without worth or honour; and I went round about on this wise all that my day and night, but happened not upon
tidings of her; and thus I did on the morrow..? ? ? ? ? Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still with me didst bide, Thou wast removed from
mine eye, yet still wast by my side..?STORY OF THE FOUL-FAVOURED MAN AND HIS FAIR WIFE..As for the Khalif, he swooned away for
laughing and said, "O Aboulhusn, thou wilt never cease to be a wag and do rarities and oddities!" Quoth he, "O Commander of the Faithful, I
played off this trick, for that the money was exhausted, which thou gavest me, and I was ashamed to ask of thee again. When I was single, I could
never keep money; but since thou marriedst me to this damsel here, if I possessed thy wealth, I should make an end of it. So, when all that was in
my hand was spent, I wrought this trick, so I might get of thee the hundred dinars and the piece of silk; and all this is an alms from our lord. But
now make haste to give me the thousand dinars and quit thee of thine oath.".? ? ? ? ? And I to you swore that a lover I was; God forbid that with
treason mine oath I ensue!.They knew him forthright and rising to him, kissed his hands and rejoiced in him and said to him, 'O our lord, in good
sooth, thou art a king and the son of a king, and we desire thee nought but good and beseech [God to grant] thee continuance. Consider how God
hath rescued thee from this thy wicked uncle, who sent thee to a place whence none came ever off alive, purposing not in this but thy destruction;
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and indeed thou fellest into [peril of] death and God delivered thee therefrom. So how wilt thou return and cast thyself again into thine enemy's
hand? By Allah, save thyself and return not to him again. Belike thou shall abide upon the face of the earth till it please God the Most High [to
vouchsafe thee relief]; but, if thou fall again into his hand, he will not suffer thee live a single hour.'.Accordingly, the hangman took him and
bringing out the knife, offered to cut off his hand, what while El Muradi said to him, "Cut and sever the bone and sear (24) it not for him, so he may
lose his blood and we be rid of him." But Ahmed, he who had aforetime been the means of his deliverance, sprang up to him and said, "O folk, fear
God in [your dealings with] this youth, for that I know his affair from first to last and he is void of offence and guiltless. Moreover, he is of the folk
of condition, (25) and except ye desist from him, I will go up to the Commander of the Faithful and acquaint him with the case from first to last and
that the youth is guiltless of crime or offence." Quoth El Muradi, "Indeed, we are not assured from his mischief." And Ahmed answered, "Release
him and commit him to me and I will warrant you against his affair, for ye shall never see him again after this." So they delivered Noureddin to him
and he took him from their hands and said to him, "O youth, have compassion on thyself, for indeed thou hast fallen into the hands of these folk
twice and if they lay hold of thee a third time, they will make an end of thee; and [in dealing thus with thee], I aim at reward and recompense for
thee (26) and answered prayer." (27).73. Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi dclvii.153. Julnar of the Sea and her Son King Bedr Basim of
Persia iccxxxviii.Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter.Meanwhile, the boy [grew up and] abode with the people of the village, and when God
willed the accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour availeth not to avert, he went forth with a company of the villagers, to stop the
way. The folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with a company of his men and surrounded the highwaymen and the boy with them,
whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them, and it smote the king in his vitals and wounded him. So they carried him to his
house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions and brought them before the king, saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with
them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me the astrologers.' Accordingly, they brought them before him and He said to
them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my son: how, then, befalleth it that I have gotten my death-wound on this wise
of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king, it is not impossible to the lore of the stars, together with the fore-ordinance
of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.So the sharper took the two thousand dinars and made off; and when he was gone, the
merchant said to his friend, the [self-styled] man of wit and intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like unto the hawk and the locust.'
'What was their case?' asked the other; and the merchant said,.I marvelled at this with the utmost wonderment and knew that he was of the sons of
the pious. So I bestirred myself for his release and tended him [till he recovered] and besought him of quittance and absolution of responsibility.'
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